
Brent Carey
Domain Name Commissioner 
Domain Name Commission Ltd
PO Box 11881
Wellington

10 May 2019


Jamie Baddeley
President
InternetNZ 
PO Box 11881
Wellington

Dear Jamie

Emergency response to Christchurch Terrorist Attacks

Further to my letters of 28 March and 15 April 2019, I write to notify you of the outcome of the review of our emergency response to the Christchurch Terrorist Attacks.  

The temporary operational approach we had in place has stopped effective 9 May 2019. In the past month since my last correspondence there has not been any need for a .nz domain name takedown related to the Christchurch Terrorist Attacks. Our daily checks of registrations has also not revealed any reasons for concern.

InternetNZ has now published the interim policy changes to the Operations and Procedures which authorises the Domain Name Commissioner in exceptional circumstances to exercise discretion in relation to domain name take down requests from prescribed parties.  

The Commission is in the process of amending its existing domain name suspension and cancellation processes to account for requests made under clauses 11.8 – 11.10. We are  also in the process of finalising our first transparency report which will include a new section on the exercise of any emergency discretion under these clauses. 

The first letter of 28 March is published on the DNCL website. I intend to publish the letter of 15 April and this letter to make clear what we did between 29 March and 9 May 2019 following Council’s meeting of 17 May 2019. 

We welcome any questions or response from the Council.

On behalf of the company and the Board,
[bookmark: _GoBack]

Brent Carey
Domain Name Commissioner
